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BARMOUTH TOWN COUNCIL – CYNGOR TREF ABERMAW  
 

 
 

 
 
17th March 2015, 

 

Ms Nia Davies, 

Planning Policy Section, 

Gwynedd Council, 

CAERNARFON, 

LL55 1SH 

 
Dear Ms Davies, 
 
Re: Anglesey and Gwynedd Joint Local Development Plan 
 
At the meeting of Barmouth Town Council held on Tuesday 24 February representation 
was made by Mr Bruce Evans, Hendre Mynach, Barmouth and his Agent Geraint Lewis 
Associates, relating to Mr Evans property at Hendre Mynach. 
 
Previously a hotel, Mr Evans property includes a large open area that was previously the 
hotel car park, adjacent to the house.  The development boundary cuts through Mr Evans’ 
property, excluding this large open area from the development area, despite the fact that 
Mr Evans had planning permission for two dwellings on this piece of land – planning 
permission which has subsequently lapsed due to unforeseen circumstances. 
 
The town council had a full discussion about the circumstances Mr Evans and his Agent 
outlined – supported both by letter and through Mr Evans’ attendance at the meeting.  As 
planning permission for two dwellings has previously been approved on this land, and in 
light of the fact that some 90 new dwellings are recommended for the Barmouth area (a 
number which may not be achieved within the existing time frame), the Town Council is 
in unanimous agreement that the area of land owned by Mr Evans (adjacent to his home, 
and previously having been granted planning permission for two dwellings) should be 
included within the development area. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Sue Phillips 
Clerk to Barmouth Council 
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